North East War Memorials Project

Church of St Mary the Virgin
Howden Le Wear

Comparison of First World War Memorials

Thanks to the help of the Local History Society, the Project has acquired, finally, a photograph of the original manuscript Roll of Honour, prepared by the Church Organist after the end of the First World War.  The Project reference for this Memorial is CDH139.02.

In the process of documenting this Memorial – of which we were made aware due to research at the University of Durham Library amongst the Diocesan Faculties – it became immediately obvious that the Memorial Board, which had replaced the Roll of Honour within the body of the Church (Project reference CDH139.07), and which also included casualties from the Second World War, contained several significant differences as far as names of the WW1 casualties were concerned.  It is possible that the compiler of the names for the later Memorial had problems reading the calligraphy used in the earlier Roll of Honour – the lettering is not always fully consistent throughout that document.
The normal practice of Project Volunteers, and indeed the basis of the Project database, is to record what is present on a Memorial, and then to provide additional notes if it is known that errors have occurred.  That is the purpose of this document.

A simple check of one Memorial against the other identified the discrepancies.  Where entries matched exactly, no further work was undertaken, though that is no guarantee that both Memorials are correct, but in respect of those entries with differences, the on-line resources of the Commonwealth War Graves Commission, and the local and family information held on the CD-ROM of “Soldiers Died in the First World War”, were used to try and identify which entry was most likely to be correct.

The results are set out below, with the “best fit” in bold lettering:-
Later Board


Original RoH

Comment

Brett D


Brett G

Not enough evidence to be clear
Clark R G


Clark R T

Most likely to be Robert Taylor Clark

Coats J


Coates J

Most likely to be James Coates

Elles G



Eccles T

No matches were found for Elles,







several possibilities for Eccles.

Evans G


Evans T

Most likely to be Thomas Evans

Fawell T G


Fawell H B

Likely to be Herbert Britton Fawell

Horn G


Horn T

Not enough evidence to be clear

Hardman G


Hindmoor C

Probably Charles William Hindmoor
Hagadorn G


Hagedorn G

Likely to be George Hagedorn

Liddle G


Liddle H

Not enough evidence to be clear

Lauder R & G


Lauder R & G

Not able to be clearly identified

Raine I


Reid F

Likely to be Frank Reid

Robson G


Robinson T

Not enough evidence to be clear

Slee J G


Slee J H

Likely to be John Henry Slee

Tremble G


Trimble H

Likely to be Henry Trimble

Walker W


Walker

Not enough evidence to be clear

Whitton G G


Whitton W

Misreading of calligraphy

Whilson G


Willson W

Not enough evidence to be clear, and







misreading of calligraphy (G for W)

As can be seen, a “best fit” has not always been able to be identified – this is mostly due to the more common names – such as Robson – with no family or local data to help in identification.  Further research is needed at a local level to solve the remaining discrepancies.

The names on both the Roll of Honour and the Memorial Board will be recorded on the Website with this document added as a warning about implied accuracy of the entries.

John L Dixon
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